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Welcome back  
Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome back, I hope you had an enjoyable summer! We wish all of our new families a special 
St Michael's welcome and for those returning to us, it is great to see you all again. We look 
forward to working with you. 
 
I know you will continue to work with us, so your child can grow in confidence, with a love of 
learning, and a determination to be the best person they can be.  
Can you ensure, that, as parents and carers you put a great value on school and 
education.  Explain to your child that treating everyone with respect, being on time and in 
school everyday, wearing the correct uniform and working hard in school is important to 
you.  These are also important life skills.  The value you place on these will be the value your 
child holds.  
  
I look forward to seeing you all at various points throughout the year and should you wish to 
discuss anything with me then please do not hesitate to either catch me on the play ground at 
the start or end of the day. Other than that, you are more than welcome to make an 
appointment to see me via the school office. 
 
Have a lovely weekend  
 
Yours sincerely  

  
Matt Vella 
Head Teacher 
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Dates for the Term Ahead 
 
September 
Mon 23rd until 27th September  Values Week on Positivity at St Michael’s Academy 
Monday 30th September   Individual Photographs 
 
October 
Tuesday 1st October  Year 6 Bikeability - tbc 
Wednesday 2nd October  Year 4 to Ham Hill 
Friday 4th October Year 6 Assembly on Positivity at 2.40pm – Parents welcome 

to attend 
Mon 14th until 18th October Book Fair 
Tuesday 15th October  Parents Evening 3.30 – 5.30pm 
Thursday 17th October  Parents Evening 3.30 – 5.30pm 
Friday 18th October  Friends of St Michaels Disco 
Tuesday 22nd October  Open Afternoon for new parents 
Wednesday 23rd October  Year 6 to see The Lion King 
Thursday 24th October Harvest Church Service at 2.30pm led by Year 5 – Parents 

welcome to attend 
Friday 25th October  Inset Day 
 
Monday 28th October until Friday 1st November   October Half Term  

  
Safeguarding 

Safeguarding means - Protecting children from abuse and maltreatment, preventing harm 
to children's health or development and ensuring children grow up with the provision of 
safe and effective care.  

Designated Safeguard Lead - Matt Vella 
Deputy DSL - Julia Martin 

Deputy DSL - Cara Compton-Foster 

St Michael’s Leadership Team 
Our Senior Leadership Team are always on hand to meet to discuss any concerns that you 
may have.  Please contact the school office on 01935 423863.  

 
 
 
 

Mr Mathew Vella 
Head Teacher

Mrs Cara Compton-Foster 

Deputy Head Teacher

Mrs Sharon Whatmore 
Business Manager

Ms Estelle Casey 
SENCO

Mr David Rowland

Assistant Head Teacher

Mrs Julia Martin 
PFSA/Safeguarding



 

Swimming 
Swimming from Thursday 12th September up until October half term will be:-   
 
Thurdays: Rowling and Donaldson Class 
 
Children need to be in the playground by 8.25.  Please remember that £21 is payable to cover 
the whole half term, £10.50 if you are in receipt of pupil premium. 
 

Boyce Class 
Boyce Class have been using their class text 'The Un-forgotten Coat' by Frank Boyce. They 
used their scripts to get into role as the main characters and realised  the importance of 
writing a successful scripts which includes stage directions to show the actor what they 
should do and how to say the lines.  

Donaldson Class 
Donaldson class have been enjoying learning through play.  



 

Behaviour at St Michael’s Academy 
 
 



 

PE Kits 
From Monday, children will be required to bring their own PE kit to keep at School.  Their 
kit should include a pair of shorts, a white t-shirt, pair of trainers/daps and be in a PE bag 
that will be hung on their peg.   
 
We expect all children to have a PE kit. 

Welcome to Year 3 
 
 

Dahl Class Donaldson Class 

St Michael’s University 
Our Friday 20th September the afternoon university will start again for the children.  Over 
the next week children will be coming home with the prospectus.  Please read through with 
your children and help them to select their preferences and return to their class Teachers. 
 

Scooters 
Please can we remind parents and children that Scooters are not permitted at St Michael’s 
and should not be brought to school. 
 

Parking 
Please can we remind parents that our car park is only to be used by visitors and staff.  
Parents are not to use during morning drop offs or afternoon pick up. 
 

Rosen Class 



 

Tuning into Kids 
 

Year 3 Parents 
IMPORTANT NOITCE - FREE SCHOOL MEALS - Year 3 Parents 
Now that your child is attending Junior School, you are no longer automatically entitled to 
Free School Meals (this is for infants only).  
You will need to pay £2.10 per day for lunch and £1.70 per day for breakfast club unless 
you have completed an application form and have received confirmation from Somerset 
County Council that you are eligible. 
To apply for Free School Meals please visit www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals or pick up 
a leaflet from the front office. 
 

Data Sheets 
Over the next week children will be bringing home their data sheets with information that 
we hold on school files.  Please ensure that you update it with any out of date information 
and return to the school office as soon as possible.  The accuracy of this information is very 
important and your support is appreciated. 
 

http://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

